
GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                                REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                   DECEMBER 03, 2019
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Tuesday, December 03, 2019, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Carter, Cornelius, DiCapo, Majors, Reed, Soileau, Thibodeaux, Thompson, and Vidrine. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  Batiste and Haynes.
OTHERS PRESENT:  E. Lynn Lejeune, Cindy Stelly, Jacque Pucheu Jr. and Sandra Vidrine. 
Commissioner Monita Reed called the meeting to order. Commissioner James Soileau led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
APPROVE MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 04, 2019: 
MOTION:
 CARTER

   SECOND:
VIDRINE
A motion was made by Cheryl Carter and seconded by Ken Vidrine to approve and accept the NOVEMBER 04, 2019 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
 VIDRINE

    SECOND:
 SOILEAU
A motion was made by Ken Vidrine and seconded by James Soileau to dispense and accept the NOVEMBER 18, 2019 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:


MOTION:
VIDRINE

   SECOND:
SOILEAU
A motion was made by Ken Vidrine and seconded by James Soileau to dispense and 
accept the NOVEMBER 25, 2019 Executive Committee Meeting minutes as written. All DECEMBER 03, 2019 – MINUTES
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Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

OTHER BUSINESS:
DOCK 1:



MOTION:
THIBODEAUX

SECOND:
REED

A motion was made by Mike Thibodeaux and seconded by Monita Reed authorizing Executive Director Lynn Lejeune to submit a new application to DOTD for work on Dock 1 that belongs to the Delek Refinery. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
PORT PROPERTY:


As reported in a previous meeting, the port property leased to Justin Fuselier was showing as owned by the Port at the assessor’s office. Now in a conversation with another property owner nearby, this property is not showing port ownership on the assessor’s website. Port Attorney Jacque Pucheu spoke to Jerome at the assessor’s office and was told it could take 2 or 3 months to clear this up.


MOTION:
MAJORS


SECOND:
THIBODEAUX


A motion was made by Mark Majors and seconded by Mike Thibodeaux that the Port buy informational signs for no trespassing to be put on the Port property that is leased to Justin Fuselier. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
The next meeting date was scheduled for January 06, 2020. There being no
further business, Commissioner James Soileau motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Cheryl Carter.
____________________________
 CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY
